PEACEFUL TIDINGS!

From Fredsville Evangelical Lutheran Church
Serving in Jesus’ name since March 1871

Monthly Newsletter of Fredsville, August 2018

AFBLESKIVER

SUPPER

Sunday, September 9", 2018
11:00 a.m. = 2:00 p.m.

Fredsville Lutheran Church
32756 150" Street
Rural Cedar Falls
Adults - $7.%°

Children age 4 to 10 - $4.%°
Children age 3 and under — free

Meal includes all-you-can-eat aebleskivers
(Danish pancakes)
Sausage, applesauce, dessert and beverage

Proceeds go to fund Fredsville Youth events & mission trips
A bake sale will be held in the Gathering Space

Aebleskivers are fried in PEANUT OIL




Keep Them in your prayers
Lillian Boswell z member at NewAldaya

Jerry Eimersz member with cancer is at home with Hospité care

Alma Heathz member with dementia
Amy Jensery member with cancer
Phyllis Jorgensery member in memory care

Cole Mikkelsen- member with leukemia
Keene Peterserx member had ahip replacement
Maynard Petersen memberis at Creek Side Cottage§rundy Center

Darryl Sherwoodzi Al AAO xEOE OAOEET 01180

Dave & Denise Alberg- A1 EOOA , T CA0O60 DPAOAT 00
rebuilding after the fire

Elaine Grahany, ET AA . EAT1 OAT 60 i1 OEAO EAO

Dan Peterserg- AOT UT O #AOEAOET A60 OI1T 1A

If you need to be added to the prayer list or desire a visit, please
contact the church office at 989 -2065 or Pastor Lisa at 243 -8136
Intern Andy : andy.graves270@gmail.com or 641 -844-4704

VBS

Fredsville's Rolling River Rampage was a
success! We welcome the kids this
morning to perform some of their music
for us! 77 kids and 30 volunteers had a
great 3 nights singing, dancing, listening to
5 AR R ) campfire bible stories, praying, eating,

TN the ige of a Lifetime W crafting, Danish dancing and playing
games! Thanks for everyone's help to
make it a great week!

Fancy Fingers ‘
Fancy Fingers will meet in the Fellowship Hall Monday
August 6" from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. We will have a potluck!

Women’s Circle
The Women’s Circle will meet Tuesday, August 7™
in the Fellowship Hall at 9:00 a.m. Carol Andersen
will lead the lesson from “Abiding in Christ”
and Audrey Stefan will serve as hostess.



mailto:andy.graves270@gmail.com

Bremwood School Supplies

It seems like only yesterday that the final
school bell rang and summer began. Now
the stores are lined with isles of school
supplies as the 20182019 academic
school year approaches.

> =
As our Fredsville students prepare for a new school year, we are
reminded that the Bremwood students need school supplies,

Oiis ,A060 OAO OEAI OP &£ O OOAA}
The list of school supplies for this year has been modified to

match the cranging needs of students. Earbuds remain the top

priority. The schools do not supply earbuds and they are not

shared between students. They cost between $5 and $10 and

come in many colors. The calculators should include the basic

I PAOAOET T OThe @mpostion npthboo@sCtneasure 7
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binding has the potential to be used to harm themselves or

others. The following is the list of supplies:

* Ear buds (need 100)

* Pens

* Erasers

* Compostion notebooks

* Highlighters

* Pencil cases/Pencil pouch

*Calculatorsf Ch Mh ph Cc(Q

* Backpacks
AA $TTAOEITO OF &OAAOOEI T A AAOI .
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Please have your donations to the church b@unday, August 12.

"OAT xT 1T A3 O 1pldsdet cLtyiviegnkdt thély needs!

Thank you!



Auqust Birthdays

David Boike- 1 Russell Perryz 14
Colton Harberts- 1 Darryl Sherwood- 14
Audrey Stefan- 1 Janette Mikkelsen 15
Hailey Acelmund - 3 Layton Rosol- 15
Matthew Adelmund- 3 Beverly Knapp- 17

Eric Andersen- 3
Olivia Bakker- 3
Susan Green 3
Devon Lotts- 4
Beth Petersen- 6

Shelby Ohrt- 17
Vic Vandehaar 17
Coleman Nuss 18
Carol Dufel- 19
Keene Petersen 19

Joan Thuesen 6 'V ‘, Kyle Aronson- 20
Abby Camarata 7 i Linda Freese- 20
Tonya Nicholson- 7 Chris Shoemaker 20
Larry Dufel - 8 Letha Petersen 21
Kurtis Kruger -9 Brynn Harberts - 22
Timothy Stage- 9 Andy Stefan- 23

David Stage 9 Magge Christensen- 25
Katelynn Bergmann-10 Agnes Freese 27

Caeden Bakker 11
Lane Brekke- 11
Chris Fleshner- 11

Jill Hansen- 27
Gerald Green 29
Lisa Dumler- 30

Nathan Bakker- 12 Jeri Karr- 30
James Bruhn- 12 I Michelle Reinicke- 30
Jerrold Christensen- 12 Madison Shoemaker 30

Ron Meyer- 31

Happy Anniversary! ‘

Jarrod & Shari Bakker August2nd

) Mike & Trish Weichers August 34
i Jarrold & Sandy Christensen, Augusts
ﬁ Vernon & Margaret Johnson, Augustis
;"- Todd & Shannon Mikkelsen, August 1

Wayne & Emily Mugge, August I
Tim & Nancy Stage, August 11
Vic & Janet VandehaaAugust 19h
Arlan & Carol Andersen August 22d
Michael & Kathryn Hinds, August 29




Lutheran World Relief

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT. LASTING PROMISE.

World Relief Needs requested by Quilting Ladies
For Layettes/Baby Care Kits - sizes 6 months ¢ 24 months:
3 q Sleepers (with no feet ) or gowns
{l Socks
3 9 Hand towels, dark color recommended
\;. 1 Soap bars large(4¢5 ounce$ Dove W
fBlanketsd . | 6& NBOSAGAYT dzLJ) {2

THE QUILTERS STILL HAVE A NEED FOR FABRIC!
Accepted items are: gently used sheets, table cloths, curtains,
drapes etc. or yard goods. When you bring your donated items to
church please put them on a back table in the Fellowship Hall.
Please clearly label Quilting so the items are not misdirected.
Thank you for your donations to help in this ministry!

8 L)
Pillowcase Dresses [mal {

We are a small but mighty group and we would love to have you join

us! Transforming pillowcases into beautiful little dresses is a lot of

fun and we have a great time doing it!  We will meet again on

Tuesday Augqust 14th  from noon until 4:00 p.m . You are welcome

to come for an hour or stay the whole time! Candt sew, that
There are lots of things we can use your help with! If you are

l ooking for a fun project that make
and are looking for an a fternoon full of laughter, well this is the

group for you! Any questions about this ministry please feel free to

ask Audrey Stefan, Pastor Lisa, Jane Campbell, or the church office!

We are in need of pillowcases to transform into dresses. Please give

your donations to Audrey Stefan or leave them on the back tables in

the Fellowship Hall clearly marked for dresses . No white pillow cases
please. Thank you!




August Altar Guild Volunteers:

A

udrey Stefan & Carlyn Bauqus

O
August Volunteers ‘@J'

Date Sunday Sunday Sunday Sunday
August 5 August 12 August 19 August 26
Acolyte(s) Anna A
Youth
Usher(s) Anna A
Altar
Flowers
Kathi and
Greeters Dustin H
Running
. Cara L
Projector Sawyer L
L ector Caral Audrey Stefan Duane H
Ushers Lance Loger
Family
. 1 L 1
Communion 5 2 5
Assistants 2 3
3 3
4
Sunday School
Snacks Kathi H ce cream
socialand
cake for Sue
Kitchen
volunteers

Thank you for your time!

Please call 989-2065 to volunteer if you didn’t have time to sign-up




Fredsville Church Council
June minutes will appear next month;
there was not a July Council meeting.

Dike Watermelon Days

Friday, August 10 ™ 6:00 p.m.
to August 11 at 11:00 p.m.

Kids Games, Craft & Vintage Market,
Food Vendors, Parade,
Fireworks, & More

Fredsville Fellowship
Fellowship at NewAldaya will be
Tuesday August 21 at 10:00 a.m.

Backpack Blessing & Sunday School Kick - Off

Please join us Sunday August 26. We will do a
Backpack Blessing during worship at 9:30 a.m. for
all the school children. A fter worship we will have an
ice cream social with games and cra fts.

) See you there with your backpack!

The VBS Staff at Fredsville Lutheran




Question & Answer

It's back!'Sue Geen has once again volunteered to write a Q & A
column for our monthly church newslett8ue started writing the Q & A
column in 2005the first time she served on church couimot having
grown up in an ELCA Lutheran Church nor not having growm Dike,
she had lots of questions concerning the Fredsville cBuretigured
that there were others attending Fredsville that might have the same
guestions, so she started the Q & A column as a way to inform the
Fredsville members about different aspefaheir church.If you have

an idea for Sue to use for her Q & A, please send harah e
(suegreenbikes@gmail.¢amngive her a call (32866165).

Q & A - Secretary Sue Schmidt is Reting

: How long have you worked as the Secretary at Fredsville?
7 years

: When is your last day?
Friday, August 31, 2018

: What is your favorite part of being the Secretary at Fredsville?
: The chance to be creative when printiegniewsletter, bulletin, inserts,
posters volunteer sheets, sigrsheets, programs for the Seder Service, etc.

>0 >0 >0

Q: What aspect of the job of being the church secretary has surprised you?
A: Nothing really.

Q: What will you miss when you areorakr Fredsville's Secretary?
A: The volunteers that helped me, the quilters (and the treats they'd bring) an
members that would stop in.

Q: What are your plans for retirement?
A; Cleaning and organizing kitchen cupboards and clasdtsvery rom
needs a fresh coat of paint (and a change of color.)

Q: And, it wouldn't be a Q & A if | didn't ask you, "What is your favorite Bible
verse?"

A: Matthew 6:94.3 from the KingJamegser si on of the Lor
| do prefer the old English amelplae debts witlfrespassesour debtors with

those that trespass against yand afteforeveraddand ever

Secretary SueYou have been a valued employee here at Fredsville and
those of us that worked with you, will truly miss yoWou are always
welcometo come back to visit and you are welcome to join the quilters any
Thursday morning that you are freeMay God's blessings be upon you as
you transition into full-time retirement.

8
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(. Back to School Month

LUTHERAN SERVICES IN IOWA

School is right around the corner! But imagine being a child or teen with

an emotional or behavioral disorder. This time of year can be extremely
O00AOOAEOI 8 4EAU AOA AEOAEA OEAU xI11
their school. They worry about adjusting to a new classroom routine or
making new friends.

Did you know Lutheran Services in lowa (LSI) partners with schools

across the state to provide mental health services? Our therapists work
one-on-one with children while our Behavioral Health Intervention

Services team collaborates with families in their own homes to help them
develop skills like anger management and healthy decisiemaking. LSI

also provides 24hour mental health care at the Bremwood and Beloit
ResA AT OEAT 4O0AAOQI AT O #A1T OAOO ET 7AQ/
most vulnerable children and teens.

7A OEATE UI O A O UI OO OO0PPIT OO T £ ,
the love of Jesus Christ through compassionate service! We know there are
more lowa children in need of this critical care. If you would like to learn

more about how you can give a gift to support these crucial services, please
contact Deb Whitford, LSI director of philanthropy and church relatioas,
563-676-2065 orDeborah.Whitford@LSlowa.org

A Loving Bond for Landon

Seven years ago, Ashley was eager to welcome her first child, Landon.

While Landon was a perfectly behaved newborn, Aty began feeling
overwhelmed when his behavior changed as he grew.

Landon stopped napping. He began throwing tantrums and lashed out
when Ashley tried to help him. Ashley was desperate for a relationship with
her toddler, but Landon always pushed herawd8 3 EA OOOT AA O
Behavioral Health Intervention Services.

OAccuh , ATATT180 ,3) x1 OEAOh AACAT ¢
develop the coping skills he needed to control his anger and guide him back
to being the happy child he once was.

Peggy ad Landon began taking walks together, visiting the library, and
playing games. When the family moved to a new home, Peggy made sure
Landon was comfortable in his room and encouraged him to use it as a safe
space when he needed to be alone.

Peggy and Landn have been working together for years and Landon, now
7, knows he has a support system to turn to on the rough days.

é?AVxTOiA 0001 U AA 1100 xEOET 6O 0A«
EOCOh 1 A0O 1 A EIIT xthetigdest gitdtalg Al COU
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Confirmation Class Time!

Confirmation class will be starting soon and we are going to try a
little twist on our lessons this year! This year we are not only going
to be looking at stories in the New Testament, bu  t we are going to
add a service element to each class period as well.  In other words
we are going to put our Faith in Action!  Some of the things we
hope to do this year include: Serving a meal at the Salvation Army
Meal Site, Participating in Kids Again st Hunger, Work at the Food
Bank, Visit a Mosque and a Synagogue, etc... This is going to be an
exciting year where we can learn ways to continue to be involved in
our communities and learn about other faith traditions as we

deepen our understanding about what it means to be a Lutheran
Christian. Parents and Students will meet with Pastor Lisa and
Intern Andy after worship on September 16th to go over the
calendar, expectations, and how parents are instrumental in making
confirmation a success!

This year confirmation classes will meet:
September 1 9 October 10 and 17 November 7 and 14
December 5 January 9 and 16 February 6 and 20

Students will be expected to attend Ash Wednesday worship, at
least two Lent Mid -week services and Ma undy Thursday (on
Wednesday) and Good Friday Worship.

April 24 Our last confirmation class

Confirmation will add Mentors!

This year we will be asking the confirmation youth to choose
someone in the congregation who can be a mentor to them
throughout the year. The mentor will attend two confirmation
classes with the student and together the student and mentor will
do one service project and have one fellowship event together!
Please say YES if you are asked to be a mentor!!!!! This is an
important eleme nt of confirmation that Pastor has been wanting to
add for a few years now. It is always great when youth connect
with someone at church other than their own family members.
Students you will receive a letter in the mail in the next few

days asking you t o list the top three people you wish Pastor to
ask to be your mentor please e - mail your response back right
away so this can get done before we meet!

10



Fredsville Online Giving Made Easy
Have you ever made it to church but forgot your check book?
Have you eer took a last minute vacation and forgot to send your offering
with your neighbor?
Have you ever just completely spaced bringing money to church?
Well, we have a solution for yoa Online Giving!
| OE A O AT O/TI1ETA 'EOET C edupfodri OEA]
online giving, as a onéime donation or reoccurring. As always, if you
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Cemetery Rules for Fredsville Lutheran Church Cemetery

Section 4:

a. No trees or shrubs shall be planted on aymgve lot.

b. All flowers or ornaments, natural or artificial should contribute to
the beauty of the cemetery. At the discretion of the Cemetery Board
all withered or faded flowers or decorations may be removed and
destroyed.

c. All plastic flowers and all wreaths are to be fastened securely.

d. No plastic flowers are to be stuck in the ground.

e. No wires may be left on or in the ground.

f. Two cleanup times will be the first weekend in April and thie f
week after the July2holiday.

g. Decorations other than flowers shall be placed and secured to the
monument or foundation.

JAM;J aJesus and Me 6 will resume Wednesday

September 5 ™, 3:30-5:00 p.m.

alking in Godds Servi
will meet Wednesday
September 12 ™, 1:30-4:00 p.m.

WinGS

Reminder that all sermons are available at
www.fredsvillelutheran.org/sermons
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